
Important Announcement 
 
Due to the need to maintain adequate staff in this national health 
emergency, the Warren-Boynton State Bank has made the 
difficult decision to temporarily close the Palmyra Branch 
effective Monday, March 23, 2020 for an undetermined time. 
 
This move is strictly so the bank will be able to continue to 
serve our customers in Macoupin County and the surrounding 
areas in the event that the COVID-19 virus continues to spread. 
 
The drive up at Modesto will be open 7:30 am to 4:00 pm  
Monday thru Thursday, 7:30 am to 6:00 pm Friday and 7:30 am 
to 12:00 on Saturday. 
 
The drive-up ATM at our Palmyra facility remains open 24/7 
and will be monitored. 
 
We also feature a robust internet banking product which you can 
access at www.wbsb.com. 
 
Please call the Modesto facility with any questions you may 
have at 217-439-7267. 
 
We sincerely appreciate your business and the wonderful 
support you have shown us.  We look forward for this time of 
crisis to pass so we can once again get back to what we want to 
do: serve our local customers and businesses. 


